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23/01/2020 HM CORONE RUTH
Dear Ms Mutich MANCHESTER SO

Re: Your ref: 12108/CH

| hereby acknowledge receipt of your letter and report dated 16/12/19.

Since the incident concerning AFW we have arranged for all our Registered Nurses to
undertake third party wound management refresher training (either through a certified tissue
viability course or the NHS “React to Red" training course). We have also extended this
training to our care staff and to date 87% of the care team have undertaken the “React to
Red"” training recommended by the Local Authority. This training has now been implemented
into our induction program for all new staff.

After discussions with the NHS Tissue Viability Nurse (TVN) we have adopted the NHS
wound management document within our Quality Management System to ensure continuity
between ourselves and NHS professionals.

During the time of the incident with AFW, the TVNs were in the process of transferring
referrals from fax to email. They have acknowledged that there was a number of issues
around that time with referrals and follow ups. We have since changed our processes to
ensure all referrals to the TVNs are via e-mail or telephone followed up by a summary e-
mail. All referrals are followed up by a phone call the day after irrespective of urgency status
and prompts are placed in the diary and on a referral audit sheet for the care management
team to follow up.

After discussions with the GP it has been agreed that we will notify the GP of all referrals to
the TVN and wound management will form part of the weekly GP ward-round.

As part of our continual improvement strategy, the group has taken the decision to move
forward with the implementation of an electronic care planning system that uploads
information and photographs in real time. This will improve oversight and auditing and will
further improve our wound management processes.

For your information the Registered Nurses involved in this issue are no longer employed by
Clea Care Ltd.

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Reiistered Manaier
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